

## Seven Tepees Youth Program

Executive Director

Teresa L. Aniaga

Board of Directors

Judge Daniel Weinstein, Chairman

Hully Fetico, Co-Founder

Susan Blake, President

Lana Costantini, Vice President

Karen Plau-Martinez, Treasurer

Anne Marie Murphy, Secretary

Lisaniaria Burthard

Bob Dobs

Francis Fernandez

Steve Grandin

Ivy Fine

Dorothy Kelly

Chris Kindler

David S. McManigle

Joseph McMoniale

Hope Page

Bob Pryt

Dorretta Randon

·Paul Themas

Advisory Board

Lucinda Cropker

Tim Daniels

Diane Dodge

Terr Frangie

Ryan Frederick

Bill Honig John Keker

Or Michael Le Noi

JoAnne Miller

Paula Pardini

Eva Paterson

Diane Postosky

Rebecca Bass

Guy Saperstein

Jeanine Saperstein

Dr. Mimi Silbert

Rick Spitler

October 31, 2013

Presidio Trust Board of Directors Presidio of San Francisco 103 Montgomery Street San Francisco, CA 94129

Dear Members of the Presidio Trust Board:

I am pleased to provide this letter of endorsement for the Golden Gate National Parks Conservancy's proposal for the Presidio Commissary site, and for the programs envisioned by the Presidio Exchange (PX).

As one of Northern California's leading institutions providing informal science education to students, Seven Tepees Youth Program knows how an institution whose programs are rooted in history, nature, and science can give important lift to the experiences of those students in the classroom. The Parks Conservancy – through thoughtful partnerships with park partners and schools – is known and respected in the Bay Area for its work to create these experiences in the national parks, and especially at the Presidio.

Stemming from this, we believe the Parks Conservancy's PX proposal is, by far, the best fit for the site. In addition to supporting the connection of school children and young people to their parks, the PX will be a tremendous resource to families from local communities and from around the world, providing workshops, performances, exhibits and ties to park-wide programs that draw from its national park setting.

The recent government shutdown exemplified how important the national parks are to the American public. To select an entity for the Commissary site that has no tangible role in this relationship would be a missed opportunity.

Sincerely,

Teresa L. Arriaga

Executive Director